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 Quality of instruction has an intimate 
connection with methodology in foreign 
language instruction. . . . It seems to me 
that the contrast between the 
grammar-translation and the audio-lingual 
procedures as methods (leaving aside the 
contrast in objectives) is in the degree to 
which they make demands on deductive vs. 
inductive learning processes on the part of 
the student. . . . 

Now, various researches in educational 
psychology have shown that while inductive 
methods are useful to teach the child how to 
discover things for himself, they are less 
efficient as regular teaching methods.  Life 
is too short to leave the student to discover 
everything for himself; otherwise scholars 
and scientists who have done the original 
discoveries have lived their lives in vain.  

Furthermore, research shows that both 
inductive and deductive methods should be 
used, in alternation.  Generally it is more 
efficient to present something for deductive 
learning, and then to require the student to 
deepen his understanding by inductive 
methods.  Thus, I would say that both the 
grammar-translation method and the 
audio-lingual method contain desirable 
features that should be incorporated in 
instruction of optimal quality. (100-102) 
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This is the necessity to arrange for two 
kinds of instructional methods to proceed in 
parallel.  On the one hand, we should 
emphasize the careful buildup of the 
language material from the simple to the 
complex, presenting in early stages only the 
most elementary facts and requiring the 
student to master them before proceeding, 



－ 8－ 

and then building up in variety and 
complexity. (101-102) 
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